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Statement by the Delegation of the Kingdom of Bhutan

Bhutan welcomes the delegation and thanks the delegation for the updates.

We commend Costa Rica for its commitment in implementing recommendations from the last UPR cycle and the submission of its voluntary mid-term report. 

We note Costa Rica’s initiatives on environmental protection at the national as well as international level, and note with appreciation the Constitutional recognition of the right of every person to a healthy and ecologically balanced environment.

We also note the strong emphasis on social protection programmes and the various measures in ensuring rights of women and children through legislative and policy framework and the achievement of high enrolment rates in primary and secondary education.
While noting the concerted efforts, we recommend the following: 
1. Continue efforts in addressing gender based violence through preventive measures and victim support services.
2. Strengthen measures to ensure that women and adolescent girls have affordable access to sexual and reproductive health services, in rural areas in particular.
3. Continue efforts in environmental protection through appropriate measures and redressal mechanisms.
We wish Costa Rica a successful UPR. 
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